
   

April 15 - May 15, 2023 

  

First Things  

  
A Monthly Newsletter for Members and Friends 
  
Who We Are: FBC: Where every person matters and 
relationships with God and neighbors grow. 
  
What We Do: We are learning to live the life that Jesus 
would live if Jesus were living our life through: 

 meaningful worship and study 

 valuing and loving others through service 
 embracing God's created diversity 
 intentional connections to our community 
 caring for one another through all of life 

  
 
  

 
  

Thursday, April 27 - 9am-5pm 

Friday, April 28, - 9am-3pm 
  

(Note that Friday's time has changed) 
  
  

  
 
   

 

 
  
Rev. Lara Escoffre 
joined our pastoral staff, 
in December 2012, as the 
Pastor of Preaching and 
Teaching; in June 2015, 
Lara transitioned into the 
role of Lead Pastor. Lara 
has a passion for 
preaching and teaching 
God’s word and for 
walking with people as 
they discover who God 
has created them to be. 
Lara is active in the Anti-
Human Trafficking Task 
Force, Mid-Michigan 
Health Advisory Council, 
and Faithwalking. She 
has two children: Lola 
and Devin. 

  
  
 

 

 



  

LETTER FROM PASTOR 
  
  

Lead Pastor Newsletter Article April 2023 

Since September our leadership (and hopefully our congregation as a whole) 
has been reflecting on our own church’s journey into the “unknown” (meaning 
the new/post-Christian world we live in) through the lenses of Lewis and Clark’s 
Western Exploration of the United States. We started with a look at the mission 
that the Corp of Discovery began with, what they hoped they would accomplish, 
using their experience to help us evaluate our own mission and vision. Then we 
considered how that plan HAD to change when the explorers reached the 
Lemhi Pass, where they discovered they could not “Canoe in the Mountains. 
This invited us to look at how we, as a Church, may need to make some 
changes to move forward in this new world.  Now, this spring, we are going to 
look at the help Lewis and Clark needed to find so that the next leg of their 
journey would be possible. 
  

A few months before reaching the Lemhi Pass, Lewis and Clark had hired a 
French-Canadian trapper to interpret for them with the local Native-American 
tribe: Toussaint Charbonneau; who had a Native-American wife named 
Sacagawea. To everyone’s surprise, it would be Sacagawea who would open 
doors for the Corp to accomplish the next phase of their journey. Then, once in 
the mountains, it would be a tribe of Nez Perce (Native-Americans) who would 
nurse the explorers back to health after they journey nearly claimed their lives. 
  

Lewis and Clark’s story reminds us that sometimes to accomplish the task 
ahead (even our God given tasks) we need help. As Pastor Aleka and I 
reflected on this fact, and the story which will be told through the Take Note 
Musical this spring, we were struck by how the focus of that musical (Moses) 
had a very similar tale to Lewis and Clark. Moses was sent out with a mission 
into the unknown, just like the Corp of Discovery! So, can learn from Moses’ life 
about working alongside God and others as we seek to fulfill our God given 
task which will equip us for this next phase of OUR journey? That is what we 
hope to find out! 
  

Starting on Sunday, April 16th we will begin our Spring sermon series: “Making 
Mission: Possible.”  This series will not only help us prepare to experience the 
story of Moses told by the Take Note youth on May 21 but will also challenge 
us to look around at how God and our neighbors can/are helping us on our own 
journey of discovery. How will this great leader’s own call, work with others, and 
experience with being used to fulfill God’s plan impact our assessment of 
where we are and where God is leading us? I hope you will join us for Sunday 
morning worship this spring to find out! 
  

~Rev. Lara Escoffre 



  

MUSIC & YOUTH 

  

 
  

 
  



 

 
  



 

 
  

 



 

 
  

Grace and Peace, Pastor Aleka 

  
  

STEWARDSHIP & FINANCE - Budget Year to Date 

March 2023 
  

 
  

As of the end of March we are nearly $33,000 behind in giving, but our bank 
account remains strong. Mission giving began in March, and Property 
Management had increased fees for Utilities and Snow Plowing. These "losses" 
should be made up over the next few months. 
Bobbie Baker, on behalf of the S&F Team 



 
  

We'd like to send Warm Birthday & Anniversary Wishes 

 

PRAYER PARTNERS   

For the needs of friends & family - March & April 2023: Thayer Bradish 
(recovery/strength); Cara Hitchcock Reel (tonsil infections); McCourt Family & 
Extended Family (Baby Jake-recovery/Gabrielle-cancer/Prayer for family); Dan 
(Moore friend/cancer); Joyce Phillips (pray she can remain home and get the 
care she needs there); Anne Poindexter (unconscious/hospital); Betty Spiker 
(broken tailbone/pelvis/recovery); John Walter (wisdom for future treatment); Bob 
Winchester (fell/bruised/mobility issues) 
  

For those that Grieve: The Skidmore family (Rhonda Vance's sister Betty) 
  

If you know of other folks in our church who need special prayer: Please 
contact the church office by phone: 989-835-6731 or via email: 
office@midlandfbc.com  



 
  

 



Scholarship Applications 
  

Application deadline is April 30, 2023.  
  

FBC Scholarship Applications can be found here:  CLICK HERE 

  

 

  

ONLINE DONATIONS 
  

First Baptist Church is now able to accept online donations!   
  
  
  

 
  

Online donations are now available on our Website!   
(See top right corner:  www.midlandfbc.com) 

  



 

  

 

 

   

 
First Baptist Church 

915 E Sugnet  
Midland, MI 48642 
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